Ryedale and East Yorkshire Governor Report: January to March 2017 

Since our last report Sheila and Jeanette were able to attend the official opening by the Archbishop of York of the new Diagnostic Unit at Malton Hospital.  This service is for people who have urology problems where all their investigations will be done in one day at one venue.  It is also an excellent use of the old theatre area at Malton Hospital which has not been used for some years.  Our thanks go to the League of Friends of Malton Hospital for their generous funding of three important pieces of equipment. 
Sheila and Jeanette have been members of the teams for PLACE assessments [Patient Led Assessment of the Care Environment] which involves looking at the cleanliness and condition of the fabric of the buildings and fittings, and the quality of food offered to patients.  Sheila was able to attend one at Malton Hospital where she spoke to patients in the Diagnostic Unit who all expressed their appreciation of their care and that it is a “one stop” approach for their investigations.
Jeanette was a member of the interview panel for the new role of Nursing Associates.  This is a new two year course offered by York Trust in partnership with York University, and will include both hospital and community work placements in addition to academic modules.  Sixteen successful candidates commenced on the new course on the 04 April 2017. 
Sheila attended the opening of the new boiler at Scarborough Hospital which ensures that the trust will cut carbon emissions and make large savings in heating costs by producing electricity and hot water. 
We all continue to attend Board of Directors and Council of Governors Meetings and twice a year we have a Board to Council meeting where we are able to question the Executive and Non-Executive Directors of the Trust.  We continue to sit on various committees and groups including the Constitutional Review Group, Nominations and Remunerations Committee, Transport Group and Out of Hospital Care Group. 
At a recent trust Recruitment Event Sheila and Jeanette manned a Membership stand and recruited several new members.
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